## MASSACHUSETTS CATHOLIC CONFERENCE WEST END PLACE

150 Staniford Street, Suite 5, Boston, MA 02114-2511 Phone (617) 367-6060 Fax (617) 367-2767

**Board of Governors** 

Archbishop Sean P. O'Malley Archdiocese of Boston Most Revernd Thomas L. Dupre Bishop of Springfield

Most Reverend Daniel P. Reilly Bishop of Worcester Most Reverend George W. Coleman Bishop of Rall River

February 10, 2004

## Dear Representatives:

I am writing on behalf of the Massachusetts Catholic Conference, representing the four Roman Catholic Dioceses of Massachusetts, to seek **support** for **H4325**, a bill relative to the placement of newborns and infants. This bill provides a mother with a responsible alternative to baby abandonment.

This legislation would simply encourage women and others in positions of authority in the child's life to begin making responsible decisions by assuring that the baby is turned over to people who can provide proper medical and other care for the child. It is a proper alternative for a woman who might be in a very stressful situation and by remaining anonymous, assures a safe, healthy environment for her baby.

This bill reaffirms the sanctity of life for a child and ensures its well being. For the above-cited reasons, I respectfully **request your support**.

Sincerely,

Gerald D'Avolio, Esq.

**Executive Director** 

Massachusetts Catholic Conference

Gd/nl